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April 2024 edition-Lee Ann Whaley, Editor 

Congratulations to all who won at the Specialty Dog Shows! Our show, like 

the rest of the Specialties this year seem to be down in participation. 

Hopefully, next year the participation will go back up. The Scotties that were 

there were really nice. 

 

This is my last newsletter so I would like to say “Thank You” to the board for 

being patient with me in learning the ins and outs of the job of President. It 

was interesting to say the least. 

 

Congratulations, to the newly elected board who is led by the President Gary 

Stroede. Their term starts May 1, 2024. 

 

Don’t forget Stuka Day at the Air Force base on May 18. All Scotties and 

families are invited. 

 

August 24 will be our second annual Family Fun Day! It promises to be a fun 

filled day for our families, including our four-legged kids. There will be 

games, prizes, a garage sale and lunch. Something for everyone! 

 

Hope to see everyone at these events plus our next Club meeting on May 11 

at the MCL Kettering. 

 

Enjoy the sunshine, nice warm weather, and get out and have some fun with 

your Scotties this summer. 

 

Hug your Scotties, 

Marcia 
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STCGD Friday Specialty 2024  

 

Another great STCGD weekend! 

 

Thanks to all the hard-working show committee and club members, the wonderful Dayton Dog Training 

Club show site was all set up and ready to go by 11 a.m. on Friday, March 29. Class judging began at 2 

p.m. with judge Ms. Nancy Leibes. Chief ring steward Mary Beth Steinke and her husband managed the 

process.  

 

It really does take a village to plan, organize and produce a dog show. The STCGD is blessed with 

members who step up and contribute their time and enthusiasm for the success of these specialties. Barb 

and I would especially like to sing the praises of the following members: 

• Jim Jackson, and his crew showed up bright and early Friday morning hauling supplies and trophies 

from the storage facility and setting up the venue to ensure ample electricity to all exhibitors, 

tables, chairs and displays. Jim and Susan also manned the welcome table selling catalogs, raffle 

tickets, and Chuck a Duck ducks.  

• Sue Call and her Hospitality crew of Tara Greaney and Pandy Broyles coordinated and provided 

ample and delicious meals throughout the weekend for exhibitors and guests. 

• Arlene Hoeweler set up the boutique table and provided a fantastic array of Scottie items for sale. 

Arlene also provided the lovely flower arrangements used on the trophy table, the welcome table, 

and the photo table. And Arleen was in charge of Judges’ hospitality and treated the visiting judges 

to a delicious Friday evening dinner. How would we have managed without her? 

• Angie Anastasia worked tirelessly behind the scenes as always to encourage donations to the 

STCGD Trophy Fund. Angie also provided the Championship plates awarded at the Friday night 

dinner to members with new titles on their Scotties for 2023.  

• Lisa Ball, the on-site show secretary, handled her many critical tasks as liaison to the show 

superintendent, Foy Trent Dog Shows, and took care of all the AKC paperwork and business side of 

putting on the show.  

• Lee Ann Whaley was in charge of collecting ads for the Catalog, never an easy task!  

 

By all accounts, everyone enjoyed the weekend! Congratulations to all of the winners and participants, and 

WELL DONE to all the STCGD members who made it happen! 

 

Marcia Dawson & Barb Zink, Co-Chairs 
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From the Annual Specialty Show Chair 

 

The STCGD Annual Specialty dawned sunny, warm and dry!  It was the nicest specialty day we’ve seen in a 

few years. After last year’s show we had requested the Dayton Dog Training club to repair the uneven 

sidewalk outside the building and they did! We also were able to utilize the metal bridge without slipping 

and sliding. It just made an already great site better. Next year we will look for additional assistance in 

setting up and breaking down. We could have used some extra hands setting up and putting away chairs 

and tables and sweeping.  We do need to leave the space like we found it. 

 

The annual trophies were set up the afternoon of the Friday show, so they were ready Saturday morning.  

Everyone loved the prizes of Yeti bowls, collapsible dog bowls, leads and Radley totes. Sweepstakes was 

judged by breeder Julie Hill of Arkansas. The afternoon classes were judged by Wyoma Clouss of Idaho.  

We believe that entries were down due to the Easter holiday, but it didn’t prevent anyone from enjoying 

the show. We had some very nice dogs in the ring too! 

 

We had a wonderful meal at the Hope Hotel for our annual banquet on Friday evening. We had a few items 

to auction off and everyone had a good time bidding and winning. Thanks to Marcia Harbison for the 

lovely boxes of candy with a Spring Easter theme that were decorated by Angie Anastasia and Susan 

Jackson and donated as favors. Candy always brings smiles! 

  

Tom and Kari Hill attended this year’s specialty weekend and had great success going Best of Opposite 

Sex both days and Winner’s Bitch and Best of Winners on Saturday. Kari retired the Colemar challenge 

trophy with her third Winner’s Bitch placement. It was great to see all of our guests and members that 

attended. We will be looking for another sponsor for a Winner’s Bitch challenge trophy. If anyone is 

interested, they should send me a proposal with a description and name for board consideration. 

 

As the Show Chair for the Saturday annual specialty, I also thank all of the members that donated their 

time and money that contributed to the success of the weekend.  

 

Congratulations to all of the winners! 

 

Pam Williams 

Annual Specialty Show Chair 
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The Colemar Winner's Bitch Challenge trophy was retired this year. The STCGD will accept proposals 

from members that would like to sponsor a new challenge trophy. The sponsor is required to provide 

an annual replacement prize each year until the challenge trophy is won by an exhibitor that wins it 

three times with the same owners. The sponsor pays all costs of engraving the plates on the trophy 

each year. If interested, please send a description of the trophy you are suggesting as well as the name 

of the trophy. Send to Corresponding Secretary, Pam Williams, aftonscots@aol.com.  
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Stuka Day 

 

STCGD members Lisa Inman Lee and Geiger Lee will be hosting a Scottie meetup on the grounds of 

the Museum of the US Airforce in Dayton on May 18, 2024, from noon to 4 p.m. There is no cost to 

attend this event. Attendees do not have to be club members. This is open to all Scottie families, 

purebred or "blended." We expect to have at least 40 Scotties in attendance. 

 

The event is in honor of "Stuka," the Scottish Terrier mascot of the famed WWII B-17 bomber, the 

Memphis Belle, and her owner, pilot James Verinis. The Memphis Belle is on permanent display in the 

Museum. 

 

Planned activities include: 

• Presentations about Stuka and Captain Verinis, the life of a B-17 crew member, the Memphis 

Belle's restoration and war bond tour. 

• An update regarding health research for Scotties and an available, complimentary STCA/HTF 

DNA Bank sampling by an onsite veterinarian for the preservation of Scottie DNA, to monitor 

genetic and genomic data of the breed, and to provide DNA samples for future research and 

DNA testing to benefit all Scotties. 

• A Scottie parade led by a bagpiper. 

• A special accommodation by the museum to allow the Scotties and their families to briefly 

enter the Museum after it closes at 5 p.m. for a group photo next to the Memphis Belle in the 

Museum. 

 

Special guests will include: 

• The Cocker family whose Scottie "Bentley" portrayed Stuka for the 2018 weeklong unveiling of 

the restored Belle. They are bringing his custom-made uniform made for him by the 

restoration team modeled after the actual uniform worn originally by Stuka during his tours. 

• "Monty The Therapy Dog" and owners Tracy and Randy Krapf. Monty has earned many AKC 

titles in performance events and therapy work. 

• YouTube influencer and Ohio WWII historian John Heffner. 

 

There will be giveaways including autographed copies of books, a custom-made kilt for a Scottie in 

attendance by Louisa of Cozy Costs for Pets in South Africa and other things as well. 

 

To register, go to www.afterglowkennels.com  
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We are so proud of “Afterglow's A 

Midsummer Night's Dream” (Ellie 

Mae). She won winners bitch at 

the greater Dayton, Ohio specialty 

show! 

 

Ellie Mae is nine months old and 

her first time in the ring. She is 

out of Ch Hawkhaven Royal Salute 

at Afterglow / Afterglow's Toot 

Sweets. Bred and owned by Lisa 

Inman Lee. 

 

 

 

Brags for our Club Members! Congrats to all! 
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Congrats on  
New Champions 

 

Sire: GCH CH Afterglow's My Man in Black 

Dam: CH Afterglow's In the Nick of Time 

 

Breeder: Lisa Inman Lee 

Owner: Lisa Inman Lee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Afterglow Kennels is happy to announce a new 

Champion “Edison” - Ch Hawkhaven Royal 

Salute at Afterglow.  

 

Edison finished his Championship in March at 

the Louisville Cluster. Bred by Ramona Benson, 

owned and loved by Lisa Inman Lee, and 

expertly conditioned and handled by Santiago 

Pinto. 
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We are so proud of our puppy, HiJinks 

Written in the Stars aka “Gia” who was Best 

in Sweepstakes at the STCGD Specialty Show 

on Saturday March 30 under Breeder/Judge 

Julie Hill. Gia’s sire is Charthill Silver Strike 

at HiJinks “Isaac” and her dam is GCH 

HiJinks n KinRoss Evening Star “Evie.” This 

was Gia’s first time in the show ring at 11 

months of age. 

New Grand Champion 

GCH CH Wild Wind Stealth Fighter “Caden” 

03-29-24- Dayton Specialty- Select Dog 

03-30-24 - Dayton Specialty- Best of 

Breed 

 

 

 

And New Champion 

CH Wild Wind Stars of the Hunter “Orion” 

03-29-24 Dayton Specialty- WD and BOW 

03-30-24 Dayton Specialty – AOM 

 

- Kim Lindsay 
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Future Activities for our Club 

Save the date for an upcoming meeting! 

May 11, 2024 (Saturday)  

Noon for lunch; 1 p.m. General Meeting 

MCL Cafeteria 

4485 Far Hills Ave. 

Kettering, Ohio 

 

Please RSVP either way - aftonscots@aol.com 

 

At the May meeting we will vote on our annual Good Sportsmanship award recipient.  

 

 

 

 

 

Schedule and Deadlines for the Newsletter 

The newsletter for the STCGD will be published quarterly. Articles and notices can be submitted by the 

15th of the month before publication. 

 

Publication months are: 

January, April, July and October 

For updates between issues, please go to www.STCGD.com 
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